
From: Lindsey Harrell
To: Sonja Cady
Subject: Fw: Waldon Drive
Date: Saturday, January 20, 2024 8:33:41 AM

There seems to be the wrong location information on the public hearing notice. Several people
believe that this hearing is for a separate development on Sleater Kinney. To me, this will
greatly impact the turnout for the hearing, which is very unfortunate. It seems this sort of thing
should be fixed and rescheduled. 

----- Forwarded Message -----
From: "PAUL SEKULICH" <sekul@comcast.net>
To: "Lindsey Harrell" <harrell.lindsey@ymail.com>, "mikemaiuri007"
<mikemaiuri007@gmail.com>, "Kyle Dorsey" <gofishnpeace@gmail.com>,
"Brenda_Hurley" <brenda_hurley@comcast.net>, "Kim Otis Branham"
<olympiacourtreporter@gmail.com>
Sent: Fri, Jan 19, 2024 at 10:36 PM
Subject: Re: Waldon Drive
Lindsey,
There is apparent misinformation on the notice of hearing. The location cited as
the se corner of Sleater Kinney and 26th is nowhere near the legal parcel
description that is apparently off Henslin. Michele and I will not be available to
attend the hearing on Monday, but would offer some concerns if the hearing is
indeed applicable to the parcel near us:
Access to/from Waldon Drive must be by foot travel only unless emergency vehicle
access is needed. Waldon Drive is a short road used by local residents only. A
thoroughfare with free access between Yelm Highway and 58th via Waldon Drive
would dramatically increase the amount and speed of traffic and significantly
increase the probability of injury and death to pedestrians (including school
children) as well as drivers/passengers. Even under current traffic conditions, there
have been several fatalities on or near the corner of Waldon Drive and Yelm
Highway.
Paul and Michele Sekulich

On 01/18/2024 9:24 AM PST Lindsey Harrell <harrell.lindsey@ymail.com>
wrote:
Good morning fellow Waldon Drive residents,
I hope everyone can make the 10 am public hearing on Monday. I have attached the
agenda with links to the online meeting just in case. Hope we get some answers about
the road and traffic plans.
On Tuesday, June 20, 2023 at 05:23:58 PM PDT, Kim Otis Branham
<olympiacourtreporter@gmail.com> wrote:

Some of you are not on the FB group page yet, so am letting you know thru an email
what I heard from the county as far as when a public hearing might happen.
This was the answer from Scott McCormick, the county contact.

I would guess maybe 3 – 6 months to a hearing, but this is a really rough guess and you
never know what’s going to happen to slow things down etc.  Three months is pretty
optimistic.  Thanks!
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